
 
 

11-6-20 

Dear Parents, 

We hope this letter finds you and all your families healthy and safe. 

It is with heartfelt sadness from Kelly and myself that we write to inform you that we have been forced to make the 

decision not to open for the rest of this academic year. More than anything we want you to know it has taken a lot of 

soul searching to come to this decision and it is one we hoped we wouldn’t have to make. 

Long before the Government announced they would allow Pre-Schools and some years in Primary schools to return, 

we attempted to liaise with the church to discuss the possibility and the measures we would obviously put in place to 

keep our children safe. From the off, the process has been frustratingly difficult, and it seems the church will not budge 

on their decision to not allow us to open. We have given them every assurance we will obviously follow ALL 

Government guidelines for cleaning the premises and ensure we follow them all. It seems they are however steadfast 

in their decision in not allowing us to open. We then approached SYNOD the organisation that governs the church, 

they again have been tricky to communicate with, we have now been waiting over 2 weeks for a response. We have 

stressed again and again to both the church and SYNOD how we need a decision from them for you the parents to 

know what is going on. It has always been paramount to us to keep you fully informed and to do everything we could 

to open. We know this a very worrying and upsetting time for both you and your children, this seems to be something 

our landlords have not considered. 

We have tried our absolute best to explore all other possibilities to find alternative premises. We have spoken to 

several local primary schools to explore the possibility of opening on their premises. It was a big ask and 

understandably one they felt they couldn’t agree to in the present environment. We have also been liaising with our 

Early Years Advisor at the Council who tried to find us premises, these included the Surestart Children’s Centre at 

Ferndown First School, but again it was decided this wasn’t viable.  

Kelly and I have worked tirelessly trying to find a solution, but we have now reluctantly accepted that we cannot keep 

you, our families in limbo any longer and a decision needs to be made. We appreciate you need to know what is 

happening and your children need to start to come to terms with reality that coming back to Longham this school year 

is now regrettably and tragically not possible. 

We are so very sorry, I know Kelly and I feel we have let you down, especially our leavers. We are so sad that we won’t 

see the year out with them. We have tried everything we can, but we know it is probably the best decision in these 

intolerably difficult times. We genuinely hope you understand, you have our absolute promise that once lockdown has 

been eased we will try and organise an event of some description, even if it has to be a socially distanced one. 

With all our love to you and your children and we look forward to opening again September. 

Leanne and Kelly xxx 

 

 


